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From City Council meeting . . . to Business Council MEMBERS ONLY 
 

Prepared by Rich Groves, Executive Director 
North Kansas City Business Council 

                                                   March 7, 2023 
 

 

 
Note: As a reminder, the notes below represent topics that, in my judgement, might be of interest to the 
business community. It does not include everything that was on the agenda. 
 

 
Work Session/Special Meeting – 6:00 p.m. 
 
Possible Uses of Remaining $922 Thousand in ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) Funding 
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A suggestion from North Kansas City Hospital for use of these ARPA funds was mentioned but not discussed. A 
last minute document was made available to City Council members but was not displayed on the screen like 
other suggestions. 
 
Conclusions: There seemed to be a lot of support for the retention program at the $2,000 level and a 
preference among other options for “needs” over “wants”. 
 
 
Strategic Plan Update Ideas and Prioritization 
 
There was very little remaining time in the Work Session for this subject. Following are some suggestions for 
consideration. 
 

 
 
No conclusions were made from this brief discussion about strategic direction. 
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Regular Session – 7:05 p.m. 
 
Agenda Items 
 
Compared with the two topics in the Work Session there was very little of interest to the business community 
in tonight’s City Council meeting agenda except for the discussion of the new IRIS flex service by KCATA. 
 
KCATA Flex Route 
 
Approximately 82% of the total KCATA expense for North Kansas City is for the flex service. 
 
Following is a description of the new IRIS flex service that will serve the entire Northland, not just North 
Kansas City. Will electric mini-van vehicles and will also offer handicap adapted vehicles. 
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Water Damage to YMCA Gym Floor 
 
Due to December25 frozen water line break the net result is that the entire floor needs to be replaced. 
Replacing wood floor is not likely to be feasible. Synthetic sports flooring is likely to be a better solution. This 
type of flooring is already in use at other YMCA locations as well as one of the program rooms. Replacing with 
wood would cost from $800 thousand to a million dollars and would shut down use for 6-8 weeks. Synthetic 
flooring would cost approximately half that amount and installation would be much quicker. There is also a 
concern about availability of wood for flooring. 
 
YMCA CEO Mark Hulett explained that all surfaces in YMCA’s in the Kansas City area for the past 20+ years 
have been with synthetic flooring, not wood. 
 
City Council consensus was to use the synthetic flooring option and to use insurance to cover as much as 
possible. 
 

 
The full agenda for this meeting with links to critical documents is available on the City’s website www.nkc.org 
under the heading of Agendas and Minutes. As always, additional details about City Council agenda topics are 
often available as attachments on the City’s website www.nkc.org and later as 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z-6WpmTG2Ss part of the approved minutes.  
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